The dead man’s family was paid in 2004

SIR — I note that on May 25 you published an article entitled “Death could come very swiftly” which gives misleading, incorrect and defamatory information about the activities and policies of Erinys Iraq Limited.

This follows an earlier article of May 18 by the same author, which also contained incorrect data about our company and gave rise to a rebuttal letter from us which you were good enough to publish on May 24. In your latest article you seek to give the impression that no African working in Iraq can expect to receive insurance compensation.

As an example of shabby treatment of non –US citizens killed in Iraq your article cites Jacques Oosthuizen who worked for Erinys Iraq and was killed on October 10, 2004 (not May 3, 2005 as stated in your article). Your article states that It was not clear whether the dead man’s family had received any compensation’.

If your contributor had taken the trouble to contact either Erinys or the family of Jacques Oosthuizen, he would have leant that the Lloyds’ policy maintained by Erinys for its employees paid out to Jacques’ dependants in 2004.

You may wish to note that Erinys Iraq maintains the same insurance policy terms (whether Lloyds or DBA as required by client contract) for all of its international employees in Iraq.

We are always happy to give our comments on items prior to publication in order to avoid errors such as those in the two cited articles.

Peter W. Roberts
Chief counsel
Eriny’s International Ltd

Published on: Wednesday, 22nd June, 2005
